MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 21 October 2009 at Corbett School, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington.
 
PRESENT:    Councillor: T Rees (Chairman)
                        Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Humphries, W J Snelson, Mrs. L Jones, S Homer, 
Robert Ely (Minister Gospel Ash Methodist Church (GAMC), Tom Butler (GAMC Committee), Nora Venables (GAMC Committee)
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
332.         APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of District Councillor R McCardle, Cllr. Mrs. J Tudor and Karin Hampton. 
333.          DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 342b)b) and 342c)a). Cllr’s Rees, Snelson, Kimbley and Mrs. Humphries declared an interest in 342c)a). 
334.          MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 23 September 2009, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  
335.          MATTERS ARISING:
a.      South Staffordshire withdrawal of CLEUD application by the Airport
Lucy Macdonald confirmed the matter was still under investigation, they will report back when the investigation is concluded.
b.      Jet engine testing
The matter is still under investigation with South Staffordshire Council. The Airport had also responded, stating there had been several BAe Jetstream Turboprop aircraft at the airfield recently. They were concerned that the noise had caused a nuisance to neighbours. If made aware of the area causing the disturbance they will discuss the matter with the maintenance company to minimise the disruption.  Cllr. Kimbley reported that the matter had also been discussed at the Airport consultative Committee meeting.
c.       Yew Tree Farm, Gospel Ash Road
Lucy Macdonald confirmed the matter had been investigated several months ago. It was determined that a material change of use had not taken place. As a more recent complaint has been received the matter will be re-investigated. 
d.      Hedges in Watery Lane        
The Clerk had contacted Highways. The previous request had been allocated to Steve Mellings, who had since retired. They agreed to look at it. The Chairman had contacted the Airport management. The hedges have now been cut, however there was a lot of debris. The Airport are arranging for this to be cleared away in the next few weeks.
e.       Memorial Cllr. Dawn Kellett and Frank Kellett
The Chairman reported he had fixed the memorial plaque to the bench. It was suggested that the plaque be dedicated at the Remembrance Sunday Service. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries agreed to speak to Rev. Belcher
f.       BT Red Phone Box, Halfpenny Green
The Clerks letter to BT was read to the meeting. The response received stated it would be noted the Parish Council did not wish to retain the red phone box. The Clerk was asked to request confirmation the phone box will remain in service.
g.      Dog litter bins
The Clerk agreed to check where the existing bins are. It was suggested that bins be placed by the Post Office, on Brantley Lane, by the phone box and near to the village hall.
h.      Overgrown public footpaths
A county ranger will be sent to the village to determine if any other work is necessary in addition to the footpaths reported by the Clerk. 
336.          GOSPEL ASH METHODIST CHURCH
Robert Ely introduced himself, Tom and Nora – representatives of the committee. The Methodist Church wished to request the approval of the Parish Council to conduct a survey of the parishioners. They hope to design a questionnaire and deliver it to all houses in Spring 2010. The Parish Council supported the proposal and suggested the committee draft a questionnaire for the November / January meeting. It was agreed that a financial contribution would be made towards the cost of this project. 
The Bobbington website was included in the discussion. Councillors were reminded that anyone can submit articles to Andy for inclusion on the website by sending them to andy@chipmonk.demon.co.uk. 
337.          HIGHWAY MATTERS 
There were no Highway matters to report. 
338.          REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Tree Warden: Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had attended a recent forum. A brief report was given. It was noted that any old trees within the parish should be noted and measured.
Corbett School: Cllr. Snelson had shown the Councillors and visitors around the school prior to the meeting, he reported briefly on the improvements made.
Church: Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that the vicarage is to be let with effect from 1 November 2009. 
339.          PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public were present. 
340.          EXTERNAL AUDIT REPORT
The External auditor wished it to be brought to the attention of the council that expenditure in respect of retirement gifts for Clerks/ Councillors should not be incurred.
341.          FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
a) Audit Commission – External audit                                                           £57.50
b) Clerk – Petty Cash                                                                                  £15.27
c) Cllr Rees – Repair of Village Hall light                                                        £6.00            
342.          PLANNING MATTERS
a.       Proposed Electronic Planning consultations
It was suggested a trial period be requested. The Councillors asked the Clerk to see whether it would be possible to attach plans and other details to the notification e-mail rather than having to log on to a website,  as this is time consuming and frought with downloading problems. 
b.      Received: 
a.       09/00742/COU Broadfields Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Conversion of an existing agricultural building to agricultural worker’s dwelling. – No objection, subject to restrictions on future use.
b.      09/00739/FUL Whittimere Farm, Whittimere Lane, Halfpenny Green DY7 5ET – Proposed Agricultural Storage Buildings –No Objection
c.       Responded to: 
a.       09/00684/FUL Halfpenny Green Vineyards Tom Lane Bobbington DY7 5EP – Fishing Lake – No objection
b.      PA 09/00670/FUL Central Counties Air Operation, 40 Ruth Silk Way, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5DY - Erection of 2.4m perimeter Fence – No objection
d.      Outcomes:
a.       APP/C3430/A/09/2105865/WF – Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington DY7 5BY – Appeal dismissed
 
343.          AIRFIELD MATTERS
The Chairman had printed several pages from the airport’s website and highlighted various comments. It was agreed to pass these to the District Council. 
Cllr. Kimbley reported on the Airport Consultative Committee meeting. The management are happy with the markets so far. Attendance is half way between the minimum and maximum numbers permitted. CAA approval was obtained, this specified local roads be kept clear for emergency vehicles There is an overflow car parking facility at Haven Garden Nurseries. The Cllr’s commented that there hadn’t been any noticeable problems on local roads since the markets began. 
The flight statistics are significantly reduced in comparison to earlier periods. The six complaints received were reviewed.
 The police helicopter is no longer providing cover for the Birmingham Helicopter.  
344.          CORRESPONDENCE
- South Staffordshire NHS Primary Care Trust Annual report 2008/9
- Komplan Playful Living
- South Staffordshire Citizens Advice Bureau Annual General Meeting 2008/9
- Wickstead Playscapes
- Littlethorpe Quality Hardwood Bus Shelters
- South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Easter SUSSED Activities
- SSC Regulatory Committee 13/10/2009
- SSC Health Scrutiny Panel 20/10/2009
- South Staffordshire Community Safety Partnership Staffordshire Police Prevention Strategy
- SSC Gypsies, travellers and travelling show people – agreed to circulate and follow up at the next meeting
- Regulatory Committee – additional comments
- AEF AGM and noise action plan seminar 19/11/2009
- Staffordshire Parish Councils Association Services to Members and training services
- SSC Planning applications 4/9/09, 9/9/09
- WMRSS Update
- South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action meeting 12/11/2009 
Cllr. Snelson raised concerns discussed at another recent meeting in respect of transportation of children from Enville to Corbett Primary School. There is currently a minibus however funding is to be terminated in the near future. The situation is under review. 
345.          ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
It was reported that there had been an accident on Gospel Ash Road at the junction with Manor Lane. One fatality was reported. The Councillors discussed concerns in relation to the speed limit. It was agreed to discuss the matter in more detail at the next meeting. 
Cllr. Kimbley reported that the spring bulbs will be delivered in the next couple of weeks. 
The Clerk will send an e-mail prior to the next meeting to confirm food to be provided. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   18 November 2009. 
Meeting Closed 9.30pm
